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Letter from the President

Dear Neighbors,

Last August, our community learned that 
Baltimore County Public Schools planned 
to reactivate Loch Raven Elementary 
School (LRES). Throughout the year, 
Village residents rallied and fought the 
proposal. I became involved because we 
had no voice in the process and questions 
about the plan were not answered. 

Without question, our voice was heard. 
However, we could not be where we are 
today without the help of others outside 
our community. I would like to thank:
• Councilman David Marks for being 

a tireless advocate for Loch Raven 
Village, even though he is losing 
about 80% of the community due to 
redistricting.

• Councilwoman Cathy Bevins for 
jumping in with both feet and 
supporting our community.

• Delegates Steve Lafferty, Susan 
Aumann, Bill Frank, and John 
Cluster, as well as Senators Jim 
Brochin and Kathy Klausmeier, for 
their advice and help.

• The Advocates of Baltimore County 
(ABC) who guided me throughout 
and supported our community.

And of course, thank you to the residents 
here who helped in this effort and 
supported those who set aside their time 
to address the LRES project issues.

With the school issues behind us, we 
must make sure our community is more 
infl uential than before. There are still 
issues that require the community to 
act as one. Though LRES will not be 
used as a school, we need to help guide 
the discussion about its future. The 
enthusiasm and energy in this com-
munity are a great starting point to both 
preserve Loch Raven Village as it is now, 
and ensure its strength as a community 
in the future.

As always, if you have any questions 
or ideas, please feel free to email me at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com. 

Respectfully yours,

Jason S. Garber
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November/December Crier Submissions
Deadline: October 15, 2014

Movies on the Lawn Return in September
See details on page 11

www.LochRavenVillage.com

Look for the next issue of 
The Village Crier 

to land on doorsteps 
Saturday, November 8.



ALRV MEETINGS

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month

7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
President – 
Jason Garber lrvcommittee@gmail.com
Vice-President –  
Nick Linehan   443-895-1407
kiscape@aol.com
Treasurer – 
Leslea Knauff 410-823-0648
Secretary – 
Antoinette O’Donnell
Odonnell1601@hotmail.com

BOARD MEMBERS
Wade Barnes alrvmembership@gmail.com
Gary Herwig  garysherwig@hotmail.com
Bruce Knauff  410-823-0648
Sue O’Neill 410-823-8765
Gretchen Sarkin 410-828-8952
Kate Walkinshaw
snairwell@hotmail.com

COMMITTEES- It takes a Village!
Architectural Review & Covenants –
Leslea Knauff 410-823-0648
Block Captains – 
Bruce Knauff   410-823-0648 
Block Party Grants – Open
Citizens on Patrol – John Kelly
LRVillageCOP@aol.com
Community Events – 
Antoinette O’Donnell
Odonnell1601@hotmail.com
Gardens – 
Gretchen Sarkin   410-828-8952
Marketing – Open
Membership – Wade Barnes
alrvmembership@gmail.com
Planning/Zoning Development – 
Nick Linehan 443-895-1407
kiscape@aol.com
Real Estate – Leslea Knauff 410-823-0648
The Village Crier –
Editor – Kristin Mears
lrvcriereditor@gmail.com
Layout – Minuteman Press
Advertising  – lrvcrierads@gmail.com
School News Reporters –
 Thea Mussman, Dawn Korzi & Tracy Barr

Website – Kate Walkinshaw 
snairwell@hotmail.com
Welcome – Sue O’Neill  410-823-8765
 
CONTACTS
Baltimore County Code Enforcement –
410-887-3375
District 5 County Councilman -
David Marks
410-887-3384 Fax 410-887-5791
Council5@baltimorecountymd.gov
District 6 County Councilwoman -
Cathy Bevins
410-887-3388 Fax 410-887-5791
Council6@baltimorecountymd.gov
Pet Locator – 
Darrell Krushensky 410-823-6330
Police – 911 or 410-887-2222
Sixth Precinct Signifi cant Event 
Information –
http://www.baltimorecountymd.gov/
Agencies/police/pc06/index.html
Solid Waste Management 410-887-2000
Towson Times LRV Columnist –
Sue Van Essen 410-665-2899
Towson University 
(off-campus resident complaints) – 
Ryan Kane 410-704-2057
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7:00pm, Room 102 
Loch Raven Center

1801 Glen Keith Boulevard. 

Residents are encouraged to attend, 
and to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life of 
Loch Raven Village residents.”

Meetings are held on the 
second Tuesday of each month, 

7 p.m., Loch Raven Center, 
1801 Glen Keith Boulevard, Room 102 

unless otherwise noted
in events calendar;

no meeting in August

Residents are encouraged to attend 
in order to help in our ongoing work 
“to protect, maintain, and enhance 
the property values of Loch Raven 
Village homes, and the quality of life 
of Loch Raven Village residents.”
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About Those Fireworks...
The Associates of Loch Raven Village 
would like to thank the following 
businesses and community organizations 
for fi nancially supporting this year’s 
fi reworks display.

• Aigburth Manor 
• Anneslie Community Association 
• Campus Hills Community 

Association 
• Concerned Citizens for Jeff Beard 
• Hollenshade’s Auto Services 
• Horizon Church 
• Glendale/Glenmont 
• Greenbriar Community Association 
• Greater Towson Council of 

Community Associations
• Joppa Mylander Properties, LLC 

(Raytheon Developer)
• Knettishall Community Association
• Surety Consultants
• West Towson Neighborhood 

Association

We also had many generous individual 
donations from people within and outside 
Loch Raven Village.

Fireworks Raffl e Winners
Thanks to everyone who purchased a 
raffl e ticket in support of the fi reworks. 
The winners were drawn at the July 8 
board meeting. Congratulations to:

First Place: Tracy Barr 
Second Place: Kiel Rommeo 
Third Place: Lester Miller
Fourth Place: Diane Aretz

Thanks to Maui Wowi, located at 1220 E. 
Joppa Road, for donating two consolation 
prizes. The winners of those prizes were 
Tiffany Miller and Gary Herwig.

Thanks again to all of the volunteers who 
sold tickets and everyone who bought 
tickets!

Get Out the Vote!
During the July ALRV board meeting, 
board president Jason Garber illustrated 
a concern he has for our community --- low 
voter participation. He found evidence 
of this when he took the time to crunch 
some numbers from the June 24 primary 
election. He shared with residents our 
community’s turnout statistics for each 
relevant state and county representative 
race (and County Executive race) in this 
year’s primary election.

We have three polling stations in our 
neighborhood: Pleasant Plains, Loch 
Raven Technical Academy and Loch 
Raven Center. The overall voting numbers 
by location are below. Keep in mind, only 
registered Democrats and Republicans 
were eligible to vote in this election.

Location   % Turnout
Loch Raven Academy 21.19
Loch Raven Center 21.26
Pleasant Plains Elementary 26.43

The Village precincts were roughly 2-7% 
lower than other adjacent Towson-area 
voting locations. We can effect change 
and infl uence the outcomes of matters 
that are near and dear to our community’s 
heart and interests if we all get out and 
vote. Help Loch Raven Village make its 
voice stronger and louder!

Below are important dates to remember.
October 14: deadline for voter  
  registration
October 23-30:  early voting period
November 4:  General Election Day

If you need to update your address, 
register to vote or if you have any 
questions, please visit:
www.baltimorecountymd.gov/Agencies/
elections/voterreg.html or contact 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com.



More than your Quick Printer.typical
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The Tim Hodgin Home Selling Team 
of Keller Williams Realty Baltimore 
(o) 410-342-4444 (c) 443-745-2734  
TimHodgin@kw.com  TimHodgin.com 

“Tim sold my home on Dellsway Rd. 
this April 2014, for $226,000, which 
was $1,000 over my asking price. His 
home marketing is superior to other 
Realtors.” - Alex Lynch 

“We used Tim Hodgin’s guarantee 
program to sell our home & he sold 
it. The level of attention and service 
was so high, we felt like we were his 
only client.” - The Damareck Family 

* 

*conditions apply. Seller & Tim must agree upon time of possession & price. 

Here’s How it Works:  
 

1. You receive my upfront guaranteed price in writing that I will   
    sell your present home, before you move to your next home. 
 

2. If your home doesn’t sell by the end of the marketing term,  
    I will buy it for no less than 95% of the market value. 
 

3. If you receive an offer that is higher than the guaranteed     
    price from an outside buyer, you get the higher offer, not me. 

www.YourHomeSoldGuaranteed.net 

To discuss the Guaranteed Sale of your home, 
call or get a FREE report that details the inner 

workings of this Guarantee, by visiting: 

Citizens On Patrol: If You See 
Something, Say Something!
Loch Raven Village Citizens On Patrol 
(COP) keeps a watchful eye on our 
community. COP is dependent upon 
participation by residents like you. Could 
you spare an hour a month, or even an hour 
every other month to volunteer? Contact 
LRVillageCOP@AOL.COM to sign up, or 
to receive weekly crime reports. 

Suspicious Activity
In a community like Loch Raven Village, 
it’s easy to feel like you know or at least 
recognize most of the people you see. 
Those people we don’t “know” are typically 
passing through, and we usually don’t 
give them a second thought. Occasionally, 
we observe someone or something that 
looks out of the ordinary, and we aren’t 
always sure what to do. How do you know 
when to call the police? 

What constitutes “suspicious activity”?  
Some of the things to note are:

• A person not entering a home in 
a normal manner, i.e. through a 
window

• The sound of breaking glass

• Someone removing license plates, 
parts or accessories from a car

• A person(s) going door to door or car 
to car, especially if they are trying to 
open them

• A person(s) looking in windows or 
going into back yards 

• A person(s) going in and out of 
a certain residence on a daily or 
regular basis, especially during late 
or unusual hours, for short duration.

(continued on page 5)



apiece, or two for $25. Reserve your space 
today! Send a check made payable to 
“PPES PTA” to the Pleasant Plains PTA, 
8300 Pleasant Plains Road, Towson, MD 
21286. 

You also may donate items to be sold at the 
PTA sale table. Please note that all items 
must meet BCPS 
policy guidelines — 
no weapons, drugs or 
alcohol. 

The PTA Flea Market 
will take place during 
the school’s annual 
Kick, Punt & Pass 
event, so come out for 
bargains, community, 
fresh air and exercise 
— all rolled into one! All proceeds benefi t 
programs at the school.

For additional information, or to donate 
items, please contact the Pleasant Plains 
PTA at ppesptamd@gmail.com or (443) 
834-2365.

Campus Life at Babcock 
Campus Life is a place for middle school-
aged students in the community to have 
fun, interact with positive role models, 
and talk about issues relevant to their 
lives. It is a ministry of Metro Maryland 
Youth for Christ and aims to provide 
young people with a balanced approach 
to life by meeting students where they 
are mentally, physically, spiritually, and 
socially. 

Join us on Tuesday evenings from 6:30-
7:45 p.m. at Babcock church. And be sure 
to check out our Facebook page for up-
dated information https://www.facebook.
com/groups/lochravencampuslife/

page  05

Learning at Babcock (LAB)
Elementary school age children are 
invited to participate in a weekly program 
of Christian education and academic 
support from 8:30 a.m. until noon on 
Sunday mornings.

Learning at Babcock (LAB) will begin 
Sunday, September 21, and run through 
Sunday, December 14, and is open to 
residents in the Loch Raven area. You 
need not be a member of Babcock Church 
to participate.

LAB is a free program that will offer:

• Breakfast and lunch 
• Fellowship 
• Games and activities
• Homework and quiet time

If you have questions or would like your 
child to attend this program, please email 
Jenn Pearson at jjjatpearson@gmail.com.

Pleasant Plains Elementary 
PTA Flea Market 
The Third Annual Pleasant Plains 
Elementary PTA Flea Market will be 
held Saturday, September 27, from 9 a.m. 
to 1 p.m. at the school. A limited number 
of seller’s spaces are available for $15 

(COP continued from page 4)

While there could be reasonable 
explanations for some or all of these 
and other behaviors, be assured that 
the police would prefer to investigate 
suspicious activity than be called when it 
is too late!  

“If you see something, say something!” 
Call 9-1-1.

(Partial source: BCPD)
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8102 Loch Raven Blvd 
Towson MD 21286 

410-828-1095 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
  

Sept 18 at Noon! 
Nine patients from the VA Rehab 
Center will be treated to lunch! 

 

Stop in and tell them you appreciate 
their service to our country! 

 
Watch for us on the Cooking 

Channel  in October— 
”Best in Chow!” 

   

Stop by or visit  our websites! 
www.heroestablerestaurant.net 
www.crackpotrestaurant.com 

Coldwell Banker markets your home 
 on 725+  local, national, & global websites! 

 

My free staging analysis sets your home apart 
—to attract more buyers on-line & in person!  

 

Leslea S. Knauff, Realtor® 
 

Your  Resident Loch Raven Village Expert!   
 

My Services Are Guaranteed in Writing! 
 

Accredited Staging Professional® 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
 
 

 
                                                              

410-627-2441 (cell) 
410-252-2111 (office) 

22 W. Padonia Road– Suite A100 
Timonium MD  21093 

 

Not intended to solicit currently listed property.   
Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. 

STAGED! 

BEFORE! 
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Robert Michael Darney grandson of 
Beverly Dobson of Dellsway Rd and 
the late John Dobson graduated from 
Southwestern High School in Hanover, 
PA on June 6, 2014. Parents are Meeghan 
and Rick Darney. Congratulations, 
Bobby!

Share your news with the Village Crier – welcome a new neighbor, wish someone a happy 
birthday, announce the birth of a child! Over the Fence is your opportunity to tell others 
what is going on in your part of the Village. Email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com.

Calling all Halloween Lovers and Decorating Enthusiasts! 
The Associates of Loch Raven Village is sponsoring a fall decorating contest. If 
you’ve decked out your yard in years past, plan on sharing your decorating delights 
with the neighborhood again this year. 

Our judges will canvass the Village the week of October 26 and look at your exterior 
Halloween/fall decorations. Winners will be awarded prizes and announced on the 
ALRV website and Facebook page.

Categories may include, but are not limited to:
 
• Best Spooky Yard
• Most Halloween Fun 

for Kids
• Best Fall Harvest
• Pumpkinlicious 
• Best Doorway Display

Have fun and decorate to 
help LRV celebrate the 
season!

Wishing all of 
the students in 
Loch Raven 
Village 
a terrifi c 
school year!
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Getting to Know You

This feature shines the 
spotlight on Village 
residents who make 
a difference in our 
community. Do you 
know someone worthy 
of being featured? 
Email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com.

This issue of The Crier shines the 
spotlight on Tricia Theis Rogalski of  
Deveron Road.

How long have you lived in Loch Raven 
Village? 
We moved to Maryland and LRV from 
Vermont in the spring of 2008.

What do you do for a living? 
I am a stay at home mom and writer. I 
also volunteer for various organizations 
like the Chesapeake Down Syndrome 
Parent Group.

Is there anything about you for which you 
are known among friends and neighbors? 
I would say in terms of my neighbors, I 
am known as being the mom of the two 
kids who are likely knocking on your door 
asking if your kids want to play.

If you didn’t live in Loch Raven Village, 
where do you think you would live? 
I used to think I would move back to 
Vermont in a heartbeat, but I have found 
such good schools for my children who 
have very different learning styles (from 
each other) that I don’t think I would 
leave the Baltimore area any time soon. 
If I were to move in the future though, 
I think I would either move into the city 
into a historic neighborhood, or maybe 
back to Connecticut where I grew up on 
the water. As for now, we’re planning to 
stay in LRV for the foreseeable future.   

Living Well in LRV 
Are you looking for reliable health 
information? Local physician Dr. Scott 
Burger, of Doctor’s Express Urgent Care, 
offers advice on a range of topics. If you have 
a health-related question you would like 
answered, email lrvcriereditor@gmail.com

Sports Injuries
It’s that time of year again! The fall sports 
season is underway. This means that 
some of you, or your kids, will sustain an 
injury. Ankle sprains and strains are the 
most common, followed by head injuries 
and injuries to the fi ngers, knees and face.

What should you do if you become injured?

Sprains 
Remember the acronym RICE. Rest–Ice 
–Compression–Elevation. Ice the affected 
area for 10 to 15 minutes every few hours 
for the fi rst few days after an injury. Heat 
is better suited for keeping things “loose” 
– like a lower back. Additionally, ibuprofen 
can help reduce pain and infl ammation. 
Most sprains heal on their own but always 
consider seeing a doctor who can perform 
x-rays if there is signifi cant swelling or 
bruising, any deformity, or if the pain is 
not improving in a few days. Children’s 
bones sometimes break in more subtle 
ways than adults. An x-ray may be the 
only way to identify the break.

Abrasions 
Clean any open wounds that your athlete 
has. Apply an over the counter antibiotic 
and keep covered with a bandage to 
prevent infection.

Head injuries 
Treat all head injuries with great care. 
Any athlete who sustains a head injury 
should immediately be removed from 
activity. Symptoms such as a persistent 
headache, nausea, vomiting, or abnormal 
behavior indicate a need for further 
medical evaluation. Anyone sustaining 
a head injury should obtain medical 
clearance before returning to activity. 
Use Tylenol or ibuprofen to help with 
headaches.  
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Loch Raven Elementary School 
Fight is Over
After a year of fi ghting for and protecting 
our community, Baltimore County Public 
Schools (BCPS) Superintendent Dallas 
Dance withdrew the proposal to renovate 
and reuse Loch Raven Elementary School. 
Dr. Dance explained that he did this to 
“ensure that [BCPS] is maximizing [its] 
FY16 capital dollars.”

As the BCPS plan evolved, Village 
residents, ALRV board members, our 
elected representatives, and others 
outside the community advocated for an 
alternative to the proposal. 

As recently as July 8, it seemed as if 
the plan would move forward. However, 
several factors sealed the fate of the 
plan. 

• Increased construction costs 
following the successful efforts to 
save the historic building from the 
intended full demolition,

• Additional costs required to make 
the proposed new community center 
match the historic school building,

• The community’s rejection of the 
planned center, and 

• Increased costs associated with 
the proposed changes to Cromwell 
Valley Elementary

BCPS is now looking at other options, 
including the use of the Bykota Senior 
Center, to solve overcrowding in the 
Central Area.

Though the decision to use LRES 
was made prior to our community’s 
involvement, throughout the fi ght to 
protect our community’s interests, our 
voice was heard and our community is 
much better off as a result.

Pleasant Plains Elementary School 
Slated for Air Conditioning in FY2016
Baltimore County Public Schools 
(BCPS) has included air conditioning 
for Pleasant Plains Elementary School 
(PPES) in its proposed FY 2016 Capital 
Budget request. This is the fi rst step 
in a longer process to achieve the end 
result of a “cool” school. There are several 
checkpoints ahead. Nevertheless, this is 
positive development for PPES and our 
community.

We would like to thank Councilman David 
Marks, Councilwoman Cathy Bevins, 
Delegate Steve Lafferty, PPES Principal 
Maureen Partilla, Village residents, 
ALRV board members, and many others 
who advocated for Pleasant Plains over 
the years. 
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ALRV Board Meetings
October 14
November 11
7 p.m., Loch Raven Center 
Contact: Jason Garber at 
lrvcommittee@gmail.com

Loch Raven Village Book Club
September 18
October 16
November 20
7:30 p.m., Panera Bread, Towson Place 
Contact: Rita at 410-825-0002

Movies on the Lawn
September 19 & 26
Babcock Church

Pleasant Plains PTA Flea Market
September 27
9 a.m. – 1 p.m.
Contact: ppesptamd@gmail.com or 
(443) 834-2365

LEGO FUN!
For children age 6 to 12 years old/
children under 8 with adult
October 11
November 8
2 p.m., Loch Raven Library

EVENTS CALENDAR ~ September – November

The Events Calendar provides a snapshot of upcoming activities in and around 
our community. For a complete list of activities at Loch Raven Library, visit: 
bcplonline.org/events/datelines-loch-raven. For a complete list of fall and 
winter activities at Cromwell Valley Park, visit: cromwellvalleypark.org/
2014Fall2015WinterProgram.pdf

Fall Harvest Festival
October 11 & 12 
Noon to 4 p.m., Willow Grove Farm,
Cromwell Valley Park 
Suggested donation is $5 per car. 

Friends of Loch Raven 
Library Speaker Series
October 14: You Can’t Stop Murder: 
Policing in Baltimore City: Past, 
Present, and Future 
November 11: Saidie May, 
Pioneer of Early Twentieth Century 
Collecting 
2 - 3 p.m., Lower Level meeting 
room 

Preschool Story Time
Fridays
9:30 a.m., Loch Raven Library

Baby Story Time 
Fridays
11 a.m., Loch Raven Library

Campus Life
Tuesdays
6:30 – 7:45 p.m., Babcock Church
Contact: Sara Straw at 
sara.e.straw@gmail.com

(410) 453-6172
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SERVICE ADS

FCM Residential Electric: Electric 
service cable worn and needing 
replacement? Want outdoor lighting 
installed? FCM Electrical offers 
competitive rates on electric work like 
service upgrades or panel, fan & motion 
light installation. Small business 
operated by licensed electrician & award 
winning local electrician. LRV references 
available. Call Jerome at 443-452-9372.

TJ’s LAWN AND LANDSCAPE Prompt, 
courteous and local service. Lawns cut 
with or without bagging. Shrubs and 
hedges removed. Garden care including 
clean-out, weeding and mulching. Yard 
and leaf clean-up. Complete outdoor 
services including light hauling. Call 
Terry, 443-275-2853.

Plumbing, Service & Repair, and 
Drain Cleaning – Master Plumber. No 
job too small, quality work.  Call John at 
410-296-4450.

TO PLACE AN AD:
Submit your ad via email (pdf) to 

lrvcrierads@gmail.com. 
Send a printed copy with payment to: 

The Village Crier 
P.O. Box 9721

Baltimore, MD 21284. 
No ads will be taken by phone.

RATES ARE AS FOLLOWS: 
Classifi ed ads:

$5.00 per 25 words, 50 word max. 
Professional Service ads: 
$25.00 per ad,  50 word max. 
Display ads: $55.00 per ad. 

NOTE: The Crier has limited availability! 
All Ads must be paid 

in advance of publication. 
Make checks payable to: 

Associates of Loch Raven Village, Inc.

Wanted: Block Captains!
Loch Raven Village Block Captains play 
a vital role in keeping our community 
informed, unifi ed, and a pleasant place 
in which to live. They deliver fl yers 
with important information, such as 
the recent issues regarding Loch Raven 
Elementary School and the Raytheon 
property development. They decorate our 
street signs for the Christmas holidays. 
At times, they are the eyes and ears of 
our community.

If you would like to get involved in your 
community, please consider volunteering 
to be a block captain. Contact Bruce Knauff 
at 410-823-0648 or brknauff@gmail.com 
for more information.

Now Playing: Movies on the Lawn
at Babcock Church 
Babcock Church will host movies on the 
lawn during the month of September. 
Residents are invited to bring a blanket 
and a chair and enjoy watching a movie 
outside with friends and family members. 
Co-sponsored by ALRV and Babcock 
Church, the remaining dates are Friday, 
September 19 and 26. Movies will begin 
at 8 p.m. Please check www.facebook.
com/LochRavenVillage for updates and 
movie offerings!

Remember to Vote!
Tuesday, November 4

is Election Day



Canine Mystery Beauty
Loch Raven Village is full of four-legged friends, and you probably see many of 
them regularly. But do you know them? In this segment, we will feature a picture 
of a Village canine mystery beauty for you to identify. If you know the name of the 
featured pet, be sure to enter for a chance to win a prize.

Last issue’s featured beauty was Willow, a Setter mix owned by the Mussman 
family of Kirkwall Court. Congratulations to Carrie Thomas of Dellsway Road, 
whose name was randomly chosen from the correct guesses that were submitted. 
She won a $10 Panera gift card.

Do you know the mystery beauty pictured here? Submit your guess by September 
26 to lrvcriereditor@gmail.com to be eligible to win.

Festival of the Arts Opportunities
The third annual Loch Raven Festival of the Arts is slated for November 15, from 1 
to 5 p.m. at 6622 Loch Raven Boulevard. Plan to attend this free music and visual 
art enrichment celebration of creativity! 

Artists of all ages and skill levels are invited to submit works of art to showcase 
their creative talents in the free exhibit hall gallery. For children 12 years and 
under looking to share their creative talents, there will be a Young Artists Gallery. 
Send an email to tnhedutainment@aol.com and an Artist Participation Form will 
be mailed.

The festival also will also include a Craft Vendors Market. Applications are being 
accepted from crafters of hand made products and from artists interested in selling 
their art. The sales exhibit space is $15. Space with one table and two chairs is 
$20. 

We encourage artists of all ages to be inspired, to be imagination-driven and to be 
creative when participating in this year’s Loch Raven Festival of the Arts! 

For more information, contact Debi Wynn at Loch Raven United Methodist Church 
tnheutainment@aol.com, 410-583-0270 (Direct).


